BROOME PARISH COUNCIL

Chairman – Mr Don Billington

Clerk – Mr Marcus J. Hart 

Notes of the Informal Meeting of Broome Parish Council Held on Wednesday 2nd September, 2015 at 7:30pm at Broome Parish Hall

Present:- 
Cllr Don Billington (DB) (Chairman), and Cllr. Sherida Breeden.
Also present was Mr Marcus Hart (MJH) (clerk),District Councillor Ian Hardiman and PCSO Becky Ruston (until 7:50pm). Also present were Michael Clarke and Warren Edwards in anticipation of being co-opted onto the Council.
1. Public Question Time:- 
No members of the general public were present..
2. Apologies:- 
Cllr Nicola Speakman and Cllr Mark Billingham. District Councillor Stephen Williams (SJW) also conveyed his apologies.
3. Declarations of Interest:- None.
4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting:- 
These were agreed as a true and accurate record save for an additional note confirming that DB and MJH were delegated to agree the lengthsman’s hourly rate after liaison with Churchill and Blakedown PC and this had been done. Also, DB raised the issue that it would appear that we never thanked DP for his time on the Council and we need to retrospectively do this. 
5. Parish Council Vacancies:- 
Both Michael Clarke and Warren Edwards had attended the meeting and confirmed that they were prepared to be co-opted to the Parish Council, having responded to the adverts on the notice board and in the Parish magazine. Unfortunately, neither was co-opted at this point as the meeting was inquorate.

6. Police Report:- 
PCSO 40189 Becky Ruston reported that in August there were 4 crimes in Broome, 1 burglary dwelling and 3 non-dwellings, 2 of which were in New Wood Lane and 1 at Hackmans Gate. The target was to take items from the property’s sheds and garages. There was an offer to mark personal belongings by the police and it was agreed that the police would run a session at the village hall. DB said he would liaise over a date and we could include this information in the parish magazine.
7. District Councillor’s Report:- 
IDH reported that the Kidderminster town centre public realm work was progressing well. 
IDH reported that the District Council had agreed a compulsory purchase order of land at Lower Mill Street if necessary but at no cost to the council.

IDH reported that the new leisure centre was progressing well and is due to open in the summer of 2016.
IDH reported that the new Kidderminster Town Council was progressing well.

IDH reported that a review of the May elections had taken place.

IDH reported that WFDC was seeking to increase the % of recycling as there was quite a lot of contamination of some wheelie bins.

IDH reported that there was to be a Special Full Council meeting to appoint former District Councillor Pauline Hayward as an Honorary Alderman. DB indicated that he was not able to go and wished his apologies to be conveyed as he would have liked to have attended. MJH agreed to send a letter of congratulation to be read out at the meeting from DB and it was agreed that MC would try and attend if he could.
8. County Councillor’s Report:- None

9. Matters Arising:- 
There was a further discussion about the litter bin next to the bench in the village which was raised by SB. SB feels it could be placed in a more discrete position. DB agreed to speak to the residents of Rose Cottage and Dower Cottage and report back at the next meeting.
DB reported that MJ had been paid his £130 for the second payment for the parish litter picking. 

DB raised the issue of the Barnett Hill signs and MJH said that SJW had looked into this matter and it was still ongoing as we wanted the enforcement officer at WFDC to take a look into this matter and MJH undertook that he would do this
SB reported that she was pleased that the tree obstructing the traffic lights at Hackmans Gate had been cut back.
DB stated that we should keep the drainage issue in Little Lane on the agenda and further reported that he had spoken with Kirsten Huizner, the WFDC water management officer.
10.Community Speed watch/Speeding in Broome Lane Update

DB reported that he had done nothing on this matter since the last meeting and it was agreed to keep this on the agenda as an ongoing matter. DB would speak to the owner of Rose Cottage as previously discussed. 
There was a discussion about the other half of Broome Lane and the issue of speeding. It was agreed to see if WCC highways could assess the location near the property Gora Villa to see if a sign could go there and also if a traffic speed counter could be placed at this location to monitor speeds. MJH undertook to liaise with David Hunter
11. Lengthsman’s Update:-
MJ was not present. DB explained the role of the lengthsman to the potential new members of the PC.
DB stated that he had received two further worksheets to be approved under the finance section.
MC raised the issue of the weeds needing to be cleaned outside the hall and DB undertook to request the lengthsman to do this.
DB reported that the ponding on Egg Lane is still an issue. DB referred to the fact that there would need to be an opportunity to open the discussion between WCC and WFDC and the landowner. As stated earlier, DB said that he has spoken to KH from WFDC about this.
DB confirmed that MJ’s hourly rate has been increased from  £10 per hour  to £11. This will be backdated from 1st May. 
12. Councillors Complaints:-

None .
13. Planning:-
The schedule was circulated and the applications since the last meeting and the PC responses were noted. SB, DB, MB were to continue as the councillors on the planning subcommittee.
14. Finance:-
The clerk’s annual expenses of £201.33 were approved for payment and a cheque authorised.
The lengthsman’s payment of £130 was retrospectively approved.
Two further lengthsmans payments of £200 each were approved. 
The clerk reported that we had received an unqualified audit and again there was no external audit fee as our accounts are below the threshold for a fee.
DB checked the bank statements with the accounts spreadsheet and they tallied.
15. Clerk’s Payroll and Pension Arrangements 

DB updated the PC in respect of this. DB was now in discussions with numerous accountants and CALC in respect of this complicated and bureaucratic matter. There was a discussion about this and SB stated that auto enrolment may not apply to employees under a certain salary and SB said she would try and find out about this. DB undertook to update the PC at the next meeting but we had some time as our staging date was 1st July 2017. 

16. Meetings attended:-
MJH attended the last CALC meeting and reported that there was nothing of note to report other than Cllr. Derek Killingworth had been re-elected as chairman. DB had not done a written report for this meeting as he had attended no meetings since the last PC meeting.
MJH reported that he had not received a report from DP. 

17. Footpaths Officer:- 
The sub-committee has still not met to determine the money allocated by SJC for styles. DB stated that we would need to carry this matter forward for action.
18. Correspondence:-
The correspondence schedule was circulated. The clerk reported that there had been further correspondence received since the schedule was sent. All of the correspondence was discussed and in respect of the consultation for a Council for Kidderminster, the PC agreed to respond that they supported the consultation document in its entirety and that the clerk would respond on behalf of the PC. Regarding the Hereford and Worcester Fire and Rescue authority, the PC agreed not to make any response either way. Regarding the local plans review consultation by WFDC, the clerk stressed the importance of this and as the deadline was 16th October, DB stated that the planning subcommittee would consider and make a response from the PC outside of the meeting. The clerk also said that we had received details of WFDC’s parish localism fund and there was a discussion regarding this and it was agreed that we should have this as an agenda item for the next meeting as the deadline for applications was 31st January, 2015.
19. Councillor’s Reports:- None.
20. Broome Village Hall:-
DB reported that the Village Hall committee will be holding an official opening on 3rd October to celebrate the makeover of the hall where the community and users have been invited to attend. DB reported that the village hall committee had been successful in their application for a £10,000 Lottery grant which had been spent to improve the hall insulation.
21. Emergency Plan. 

This is still ongoing but DB undertook to do this as he has now got a template. 
23. Date of the Next Meeting:-

2nd December, 2015 at 7:30pm
                
Meeting closed at 9:40pm.
NB – As this meeting was inqourate, no decisions could be formally taken and all matters are proposals to be recommended to the next council meeting and it is anticipated that an extraordinary meeting will be held by the PC as soon as possible to consider doing this and also ensure that the  two new prospective parish councillors can be formally co-opted.
Signed…………………………………………(Chairman)

Dated…………………………………………..
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